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July 8, 2020

12:00pm

MEETING MINUTES

CM Pittman’s Virtual Meeting Minutes Re: The Process and Procedures of JSEB
June 22, 2020
Meeting Convened: 3:00 p.m.
Council Member Pittman opened the meeting with greetings and discussed the purpose of the meeting.
The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the JSEB Program and access to capital.  Making sure we take care of small businesses during this time (COVID-19).  Also making sure we can create a process that will create an opportunity for them to build capacity with incentives to grow in the upcoming years.

Greg Pease, Chief of Procurement – spoke about making the JSEB Program better. Gave an overview of the 15 questions CM Pittman sent to his office.  
(see questions and responses starting at the 8:21 mark in the meeting’s recording) 
CM Gaffney asked the question regarding the 20% in contracts, how many are minorities?  


Pease answered that its 54%

CM Dennis asked - What is the total amount of spending for the city’s goods and services? 

Greg Pease replied $450 million

CM Gaffney requested to hear from a member of JSEB regarding their experience with JSEB?

· Steven Davis, JSEB business - discusses his concerns in working with JSEB.

· Sheldon Gibbs, JSEB business – spoke about line item number 11 in Greg Pease’s presentation.
· Debra Thompson, JSEB business – spoke about some of the changes and concerns she would like to see within the JSEB program.

CM Dennis – spoke on ordinance 126.108. Per CM Dennis he had Director Cheryl Brown send the ordinance to all City Council Members for review.  

Steven Davis, JSEB business -  spoke about the need to receive opportunities to grow, compete and survive.

CM Freeman – spoke on his concerns with the ordinance CM Dennis spoke about. His question to the Procurement department is, what is the City of Jacksonville doing to draw small businesses into the JSEB Program?
Ken Middleton, Director of Diversity, Equity & Customer Advocacy @ JTA – discussed and explained his PowerPoint presentation (starting at 57:39 in the meeting’s recording).
CM Pittman is interested in having a tier program to ensure that the small businesses can grow in their capacity to become a prime.  Cm Pittman will work with OGC to help develop legislation for JSEB.
Kirk Wendland, Office of Economic Development – explained the Access to Capital Program’s process and procedures.

CM Pittman would like to look into what has worked in the past for the JSEB program and what needs to be done to improve the program. 

Meeting Adjourned:  4:35 P.M.  June 22, 2020.

The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. 
For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio recording. 
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